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Achievement 
Sodexo strives to not only provide the best food to 
our students on a daily basis but to also create 
lifelong nutritious habits by showing students the 
proper way to care for their bodies via nutrition. 
 
One way we do this is through Student Helper’s. This 
program provides an opportunity for students to get 
their hands on the food they’re eating and see how 
easy it is to create healthy habits. 
 
Student Helpers can be as simple or as complex as 
needed for the age group. It’s as easy as coming to 
the cafeteria early, learning how to properly wash up 
for kitchen work and then serving to their classmates 
or as much as helping prepare meals. 
 
We consistently have a list of students awaiting their 
turn to be a Student Helper. They love the opportunity 
to be behind the counter when their friends come 
through and being part of the process. 

At Lee Elementary 
School the kitchen 
manager, Brigitte Zieg, is 
wholly dedicated to the 
overall health, education 
and happiness of the 
students she serves. She 
is always coaching 
students in the kitchen, 
providing taste tests for 
new menu items or 
thinking of fun new ways 
to incorporate healthy 
foods into their diets. 
 
Brigitte has her older helpers assist with meal 
preparation. Pictured above, two fifth graders are 
shown crafting delicious pizzas for the Philander Lee 
Elementary School student body! 
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Community 
On April 29 the Oregon State Track & Field Meet was held at Ackerman 
Center. This annual track meet is sponsored by the Northwest Association 
for Blind Athletes (NWABA) and the Blind and Visually Impaired Student 
(BVIS) Fund. Blind or visually impaired students are often excluded from 
sports so this is a fun, all inclusive event focused on creating a change. 
Participants travel to Canby from all over the state to compete! 

During this event students from Baker Prairie Middle School volunteered to 
help facilitate the stations by handing out sunscreen, water and creating 
the ribbons for all entrants. 

The nutrition services department catered lunch for the participants, volunteers and their families. We provided a 
variety of boxed lunches with sandwiches, chips, fruit and small treats. It was a warm, sunny day and the 
excitement of the day was tangible out on the track. We were so happy to have the opportunity to be a part of 
the success of this event. 



During June our “Fresh Pick of the 
Month” will be tomatoes! 

One of the most common questions 
about tomatoes is “are they a fruit or 
vegetable?” Tomatoes are definitely a 
fruit as they’re developed from a flower 
and contain the seeds of the plant.  

Tomatoes also have great health ben-
efits that often are overlooked! Some 
benefits include cardiovascular support 

including lower total cholesterol, bone 
health even some anti-cancer benefits. 

There are hundreds of different varie-
ties of tomatoes and people usually 
choose a favorite through a combina-
tion of flavor, texture and appearance. 

Tomatoes are a truly versatile fruit and 
can be used in many recipes cooked 
or raw. As a nutrition services team we 
encourage the students we serve to try 
tomatoes in new ways! 

 

Nutrition 

The chart above shows the average daily participation for each of our schools. Throughout May there were quite a few spe-
cial outings which lowered our participation a little bit. However, five of our primary sites still saw an increase in breakfast 
and lunch counts! While at our secondary sites we saw an increase in breakfast participants 
only. Lunch counts at our secondary schools have proven to be the most difficult to increase 
and we are actively working on finding solutions.  

On May 31 we invited Island Oasis to Canby High to taste test a new, 100% fruit & vegeta-
ble smoothie with our students. We tested three flavors and got great feedback from the 
event. Moving forward we will continue to ask questions to our secondary students to start 
the new school year with more fresh ideas based around what they’d like to eat. 

Performance: Average Daily Participation 
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My name is Galina Dobson and I am the  Director 
of Nutrition Services for the Canby School District. I 
am a proud Washington State Cougar Alumni with 
a degree in Hospitality Business Management. I 
love working for Sodexo and I am thrilled for the 
opportunity to work with the great nutrition services 
team to continue to enrich the lives of the Canby 
student body. 

Questions? My phone number is 503-263-7140     
ext. 3480 and email is dobsong@canby.k12.or.us 

Development & Training 
On May 12 the nutrition ser-
vices team had their yearly 
health and food safety audit 
from the company Ecosure, a 
subsidiary of Ecolab. 

Our auditor, Stephanie King, 
reviewed an array of items 
based on the standards and 
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Knight Elementary School, Eccles Elementary School & Ackerman 
Center.  

During that time she observed the teams’ habits, record keeping, 
the overall cleanliness of the areas. She even quizzed the team on 
their knowledge of food and health safety. 

The team did a great 
job performing their du-
ties to their best abili-
ties, as they do each 
and every day, and the 
auditor took notice of 
their habits. 

The best score for an audit is 98-100% which gives the audited unit 
a Gold status while 94-97.5% is a Green status,  90-93.5% is a 
Yellow status and anything below 89.5% is a Red status audit. 

Our team brought home two Double Gold  audits and one Gold/
Green audit. 

Congratulations to the team! 

Upcoming Events  

 
As the year is school year is 
winding down—the summer team 
is just gearing up for an 
awesome summer food service 
program! 

We’ve finalized our menus, hired 
all of our staff and are all ready to 
go!. 

Tuesday June 21st is the first 
day of service at all of our sites! 
We encourage any and all under 
18 to come and enjoy a meal! All 
the dates are listed in the chart 
above. 
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Future Chefs: Healthy Breakfast Challenge 

 

The 2016 Future Chefs: Healthy Breakfast Challenge was 
the sixth annual Future Chefs event sponsored by Sodexo.  

There is no debate—research continues to prove that 
breakfast is important for students of all ages to grow, 
thrive and be successful. As every parent knows, it’s hard 
to get kids to eat a healthy breakfast. To encourage a 
healthy breakfast habit, Sodexo went to the experts—kids. 

Sodexo’s Future Chefs: Healthy Breakfast Challenge 
asked kids to come up with creative and yummy creations.  

From a field of more than 2,500 students from 230 school 
districts who participated in local events, Sodexo  
announced five national finalists in April.   

Finalists created a video of their creation and from April 25
–May 1 they were posted on SodexoUSA.com. The public 
was invited to view the videos 
and vote for their favorite recipe 
to determine the 2016 national 
winner.  

This year there was a record 
breaking number of votes cast - 
over 167,000! The final tally 
awarded the Future Chefs na-
tional title to Madysun Christensen from Granite School 
District in Salt Lake City, UT for her Boil-in-a-Bag Omelet 
creation. Madysun will receive a celebratory event at her 
school and over $2,000 worth of prizes! 

The Sodexo Future Chefs program, creates positive  
behavioral changes in students by getting them actively 
involved in good nutrition.  

Programs like Future Chefs are an example of  
Sodexo’s commitment to health, wellbeing and support for 
the school districts and communities it serves. 

We are excited to announce that we will again be partici-
pating in the seventh annual  Future Chefs challenge in 
Canby in 2017. 

Look out next year as we aim for that national title! 


